
 

The Corporation of the City of Kenora 
 

By-law Number 106 - 2016 
 

A By-law to Authorize a Memorandum of Understanding between the 
Corporation of the City of Kenora and the Kenora Rotary Club for the 

Norman Park Splash Park  
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Whereas at the January 20, 2015 regular meeting of Council, Council approved the 
development of an accessible Splash Park to be located in Norman Park; and 
 
Whereas Council will accept the asset once the splash park is complete and will maintain and 
operate the splash park on an ongoing basis; and 
 
Whereas this project is considered a joint project until completion of the construction at which 
time the City of Kenora will be the sole and beneficial owner upon completion; and 
 
Whereas Kenora Rotary shall be responsible for all capital costs associated with the 
development and construction of the splash park and related servicing until the project is 
turned over to the City, and future cost sharing for capital improvements and replacements 
shall be mutually discussed;  
 
Therefore Be It Resolved That the Council of the City of Kenora hereby enacts as follows:- 
 

1.   Council hereby authorizes a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the 
Corporation of the City of Kenora and the Kenora Rotary Club of Kenora for an 
accessible splash park to be located in Norman Park at a location mutually agreeable 
to the parties.  
  
2.  That the Mayor and Clerk be hereby authorized to execute the MOU on behalf of 
the City of Kenora.    

 
 

By-law read a First and Second Time this 13th  day of September, 2016 
 

By-law read a Third and Final    Time this 13th day of September, 2016 
 

     
    The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 
 
 
    ____________________________________                                                           
                  David S. Canfield, Mayor 
 
 
 
    ____________________________________                                                              
                  Heather Kasprick, City Clerk  


